
	PLANNING, HOUSING  & ECONOMY

	INTERNAL MEMORANDUM

	

	From:
	Head of Planning and Affordable Housing Policy  

	

	To:
	Head of Development Control and Major Developments (FAO Jenny Barker)  

	

	

	Our Ref:
	  
	Your Ref:
	09/01254/F  

	

	Ask for:
	David Peckford  
	Ext:
	1841  
	Date:
	21 October 2009

	

	

	

	Subject:
	Proposed change of use from military accommodation to private housing at former RAF Upper Heyford (planning application 09/01254/F)  


I refer to your memorandum dated 29 September 2009 regarding the above application for planning permission.
I understand that the proposal is for an additional 5 years of residential use of the ex-military houses south of Camp Road pending the outcome of the public inquiry and consideration of future proposals for a comprehensive approach for the former airbase.  I also understand that permission is sought for the same temporary use of two other buildings for community and nursery use.

I have no objection in principle to further temporary use provided this is linked to, and does not undermine, the securing an acceptable comprehensive approach that meets the requirements of both saved policy H2 of the Oxfordshire Structure Plan 2016 and the Revised Comprehensive Planning Brief 2007, and consideration of whether 5 years is the appropriate term of any temporary permission.
David Peckford

Senior Planning Officer
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